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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

July 28, 2022

We are coming to the end of the S term. Next week we will start summer vacation.
The number of people infected with the new coronavirus infection is increasing
more than ever, but it looks like we can get by without the behavioral
restrictions this year. If that is the case, we will remember this summer as the
beginning of the new normal of “With Corona”. I hope all of you will spend a

fulfilling summer very different from the last two years.

However, it is necessary to take sufficient infection control measures. In fact,
the efforts to prevent infection have become more important than ever because
behavioral restrictions have been removed. New infectious diseases such as
monkeypox are spreading, too. Some of you may travel abroad in the summer for
the first time in a while. Please continue to take extra precautions. In
addition to infectious diseases, the risk of traveling abroad has been
heightened because of political tensions, climate change, and such. Nonetheless,
I believe the benefits of studying abroad outweigh the risk for many of you.
Please be diligent, prepare carefully, and do not forget to turn in your travel

notice to the school before you travel.

I guess many of you are also planning summer seminar camps and extracurricular
activities. We hope that you will continue to take the utmost measures to

prevent infectious diseases.

I continue to welcome your feedback. Please email me at chair@e.u-tokyo. ac. jp

[Please send from an ECCS Cloud Mail (@ g.ecc.u—tokyo. ac. jp)]

Takeo Hoshi
Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



